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Personal Care Attendant Quality

Home Care Workforce Council
600 Washington Street, 7th Floor
Boston, Massachusetts  02111


Personal Care Attendant Quality Home Care Workforce Council

Council Meeting 

General Session
	Minutes
	 April 10, 2018
	2:00-3:30 P.M.
	1 Ashburton Place, Conference Room 1, 21st Floor 


	

	coUNCIL

 members in attendance
	Jesse Caplan, Ann Ackil, Karen Shack, Joe Tringali, Janet Rico and Kristen McCosh,
On telephone: Cindy Purcell

	Council members not in attendance
	Paul Spooner 

	 Staff attending
	Lisa Sirois, Michelle Byrd

	 chair
	Jesse Caplan

	Note taker
	Michelle Byrd

	agenda setting
	No issues were added to previously-issued agenda


I. Council organizational matters

Jesse Caplan called the meeting to order at 2:07 p.m. with introductions from Council members.  
Council Membership Updates

Jesse Caplan announced his departure from the Executive Office of Health and Human Services, and subsequently from his role as Council Chair.  The Secretary has not chosen a new Chair Person as of today’s meeting.
Review and approval of the general session minutes from October and December, 2017
Jesse asked for a motion to approve minutes from the October 17 and December 12, 2017 Council meetings.  Ann Ackil made a motion to approve the minutes, and the motion was seconded by Joe Tringali and passed by a unanimous vote of Council members in attendance.
Review and approval of amended Council By-laws

Council members reviewed a draft copy of amended Council By-laws edited by a workgroup including Jesse Caplan, Ann Ackil, Paul Spooner and Lisa Sirois. The amendments reflect updates to the original 2008 document to include citations and language from current statutes, open meeting laws, and support current Council roles, responsibilities and operational practices. 
Kristen McCosh asked for verification that a physical quorum of Council members in attendance is required before any votes by members on the telephone are recorded. Jesse Caplan confirmed that a quorum is met when five Council members are physically present at a meeting. If a quorum of members are physically present, any council members participating remotely will be entitled to have their vote recorded. Jesse also noted that the work group discussed the possibility of having meetings in different areas of the state to accomodate members traveling into Boston. Joe Tringali and Ann Ackil asked about reasonable accommodations to Council members for travel. Lisa noted that transportation reimbursement for travel to meetings is available through the Council office.
With no further questions or comments, a motion to approve the amended by-laws was made by Kristen McCosh and seconded by Ann Ackil. The motion passed by unanimous vote by Council members.

II.
PCA Program Updates
MassHealth report
Sherri Hannigan provided an update on overtime sanctions.  As of the date of this meeting, 144 individual PCAs have been referred to MassHealth for sanctions. Letters were sent to these individuals following their referrals, and 55 were reviewed by MassHealth. Sherri reported that no sanctions were issued.  Becca Gutman, from 1199 SEIU, asked how many of the 144 PCAs referred for sanctions worked for more than one consumer. Sherri responded that she would look into obtaining this information.  

PCA Program Enhancements presentation
Sherri Hannigan presented on MassHealth proposed PCA program enhancements. Sherri noted the goals of the proposed enhancements to the PCA program would be to preserve and strengthen consumer self-direction; improve PCA recruitment and retention; improve recruitment and retention of actively engaged surrogates; enhance Mass Health management and oversight of the PCA program consistent with the 21st Century Cures Act; and maintain consistency as much as possible with current program tenants. 
Council members were provided with a copy of Sherri’s presentation slides including the contact information to submit their questions and any additional feedback to the MassHealth PCA program team.  
III.   Executive Director’s Report
Update on Council projects
Lisa Sirois provided updates on Council contracts and projects:

· New PCA referral directory website
· The stakeholder workgroup has been meeting every two weeks to review website development and functionality.
· The directory website will go live on July 1, 2018.  The outreach and marketing campaign to consumers and PCAs is a collaboration between UMASS and 1199SEIU. 
· JSI Research Study

· To date, JSI has completed 200 consumer phone surveys. The goal is to complete a total of 500 consumer phone surveys. 
· JSI plans to hold three consumer focus groups based on key consumer demographics: Spanish language speakers; 65 and over; employers of 3 or more PCAs.

· The new on-line consumer delivered orientation learning management system is complete and scheduled to replace the existing website on May 1, 2018.

IV.
Council Budget matters

Council members reviewed the current, year-to-date expense report including a contract allocation spreadsheet.
With no other agenda items, a motion was made by Ann Ackil to adjourn and seconded by Joe Tringali. The motion passed unanimously and the meeting ended at 3:30 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Michelle Byrd
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